Hayden Peak Elementary School Community Council Meeting

April 19, 2024

Attending: Bruce Collins, Maggie Blau, Nicole Goodwin, Christine Bay, Liz Johnson, Rachel Pehrson,
Jennifer Fisher, Amy Whitehead, Jennifer Smith

Meeting was called to order by Bruce Collins at 7:37 am.
Motion to approve the minutes from the January meeting was unanimous.

Crossing guard at 7800 S.

The crossing guard is keeping track of numbers of students using the cross on 7800 S. & 4800 W., but
numbers are very low. The guard will be there until the end of this school year and will continue to keep
track of numbers to see if there’s an increase in warm months. It will be reevaluated by the city at the
end of the school year to determine if there is a need for that crossing guard for next year. If the crossing
guard is removed from that location, an alternate route would need to be approved and updated on the
safe walking route. One possibility is to have students cross at the roundabout from the west side of
4800 W. to the east side.

Proposal: Could the city consider installing speed bumps at the 7800 roundabout like they have at the
roundabout by Smiths to make that crossing safer?

2024-2025 SCC Schedule
Bruce Collins and Jennifer Fisher will create a schedule for next year’s meetings based on the legal
requirements and deadlines.

Plans for Next Year’s SCC Membership

Ideas from past meetings were to have a member from each neighborhood. We could put information
about being on the SCC in neighborhood social media accounts. Bruce will write a message to have
committee members send out on their neighborhood social media with a link or QR Code to SCC on
website.

A form can be handed out at back to school night for new people to apply for SCC.

A poster could be posted in the office of members’ photos by neighborhood area and leave blank those
neighborhoods that aren’t represented. Also publicize that the SCC Meetings are open to anyone to
attend.

Other
Fundraiser by the SCC was mentioned for next year. It could support safety patrol to get new equipment.

School Events

May 2 — STEM Night with PTA

May 6 — Harmony Concert, School Picture
May 14 — Cultural Celebration 9 AM



May 23 — Carnival

Hayden Peak 25" Anniversary
PTA and teachers are participating in brainstorming ideas. SCC is invited to be involved and help with
ideas.
Honor Mr. Diaz, custodian, for being at Hayden Peak for so long and keeping it looking like new.
There is a time capsule that can be opened.
Invite past staff.

Motion to adjourn was unanimous at 8:03.



